Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Career and Technical Advisory Committee

Minutes for 3-08-07 Meeting

Members in attendance: Ruben Foster, Bob Hammer, Mike Bernard, Ben Eveland, Fuzzy Cox, Loretta Spalding, Matt Widaman, and Walt Ward. Marie English was present and is the new representative from the Job Center.
Skyview High School hosted the meeting. After brief introductions we toured the shop facilities and instructor Carl Carlson showed us around. Carl is teaching both the woods and the welding classes. Budget constraints and class sizes were the concerns. Labs that were built for 16 students are now expected to house 30 students per hour. Student safety and adequate supervision were concerns with that many people in a small space.
Much of the equipment is old and in need of  repair. That is where the advisory committee can help. They can help with repairs and recommendations to the school board on improvements to the program.

Skyview also has one drafting class, and distance delivered accounting class, and a computer lab that teaches computers courses all day. We were unable to get to see these due to instructor availability.

The new Tech Prep classes that are being worked on are a drafting class with University of Alaska Southeast; early childhood development and welding with Kenai Peninsula College.
Bob Hammer just returned from Juneau. There are a couple of House bills that address CTE and may be helpful in providing more funding for CTE. Todd Palin is the champion for workforce development in the state now. There may also be some additional youth incentive grant money available later in the spring.
February was Career and Technical Education month as proclaimed by our governor. Some of the activities that took place on the Kenai to honor this month were:

A. Workforce Development Center Open House- About 50 people from the community were in attendance on February 17. Members of the advisory committee spoke as well as representatives from industry. Several students also presented their views on the WDC programs they were enrolled in. A tour of the facilities was also given.

B. Career and Technical Student Organizations held their annual district conference on February 20. There were 50 students involved in the workshops and competitions. Many of the C-TAC members helped out as contest coordinators, judges, and workshop presenters. It was held in the tri-location of KCS, The Challenger Center, and the WDC. Students came from SoHi, Homer, KCHS, and Nikiski. The top three winners of each of the 11 contests are available for viewing on the school district’s website under Career and Technical Education.

C. Kenai Central High School held its 12th annual job shadow on Feb 28. All 135 members of the junior class were able to go out into the community and shadow a worker from their chosen field. There are many community partners that contributed to this. The Kenai Chamber of Commerce, The Job Center, Kenai Peninsula College, KPBSD, and various employers around the central peninsula made it a success.

The Youth First Grant that the district has received has helped provide transportation to and from the Workforce Development Center this second semester. With the help of the grant the number of students taking advantage of the programs at the WDC has almost tripled. The grant runs out at the end of the school year and we don’t have any transportation lined out for next year. The busses are available but we need to come up with fuel to run them. Fuzzy suggested that we contact Tesoro to see if they would be willing to donate the fuel. He was going to check on that.
With some of the grant money that is left over we hope to offer a summer construction academy. It would take place form May 30 until June 29. This would give enough hours for students to get on the job training credit as well as provide skilled training so they could get a paying job for the rest of the summer. Partners that are willing to help are the Peninsula Home Builders Association, State Division of Forestry, Habitat for Humanity, and the Rural Housing Authority. We are currently waiting for a budget revision in the grant to move ahead with this effort.
The Alaska Works Partnership has had successful training programs around the state. Their recent pilot program in Anchorage at the King Career Center utilized the facility in the evenings and on the weekends. Thus is does not interfere with the regular school. They are looking at starting a similar program down on the Kenai and possibly utilizing the WDC. There will be a meeting on March 29 at 3:00pm at the WDC. All members are urged to attend.

Teacher of the year was discussed and it was decided to have the C-TAC endorse a CTE teacher of the year. Criteria will be adopted from the Alaska Association of Career and Technical Education. A selection committee will be determined at our next meeting.
Scholarships- The Home Builders has 3-$1000 scholarships for students who pursue a career in a construction related field and receive their training in Alaska. For further information contact Cindy at KPBA@ptialaska.net.

AVTEC-a one year tuition waiver for any of the programs 

KPC-a one year tuition waiver for a CTE program


These applications and deadlines are on the CTE link on the school district’s web site

The scholarship selection committee for the AVTEC and KPC volunteers is Fuzzy Cox, Marie English, and Loretta Spalding.

Carl Perkins IV-The Carl Perkins Grant has been reauthorized at the national level but has some different requirements. Through this grant much of our CTE needs are funded in the district. More details on the grant will be given at our next meeting.

NEEDS- There was much discussion on the needs and possible solutions to the needs. These are some of the areas of need :
· Connex for outside storage at the WDC-Homebuilders Association is looking into providing it
· Fuel for bus transportation-Fuzzy is checking into Tesoro for fuel donations
· Lumber for Building Trades and Construction

· Mild steel for Welding programs

· Welding rods for Welding classes

· Other consumables for shop programs

· Employment-Internships for students and Externships for teachers

· Guest speakers and industry expertise in the classroom

Discussion Items:

· Lack of skilled workers in all trades and crafts are still a national concern. Schools need to partner with business and industry to help develop the workers that are needed. Recent workers brought up from lower 48 were expensive and not that impressive.
· More business and industry should be invited into the CTE classes for instruction and state of the art updates. Possibility of business to sponsor or “adopt” a specific program at a school.
· There is a need to bring CTE teachers and industry together to discuss needs and what can be done to help
· Peak is traveling to different high school shop programs and talking to students about career opportunities. They are also donating safety glasses and ear plugs as well as hand grinders.
· There needs to be chart to determine the flow of students from the WDC to the workforce. This would fit into a “Program of Study” that is required under the new Carl Perkins grant.

· Perhaps during Industry Appreciation Day CTE could set up a booth to help link the school and industry and show what partnerships are going on.

· The Alliance would be a good place to speak and present CTE and WDC.
· The possibility of an industry job shadow for all CTE students in the district was brought up.

· There is a need to bring back Marine Technology and Safety in all of the high schools

· Other contractors such as Udelhoven, VECO, and ASRC need to come on board and support CTE.

· The C-TAC could possibly sponsor an annual fund raising raffle where the proceeds go to support CTE and the up grades that are needed in the shop.

· The WDC building trades class is working on a project for the Home Builders that will be raffled off at the upcoming home show.

· The WDC should be the single point of contact for all materials and items that are donated to the district.

Next Meeting:


May 10 - the location is yet to be determined. It was mentioned that we could possibly have an evening meeting for our last meeting of the year. Let me know what you think of that.
